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CITY COUNCIL MEMO 
2023-909 

 
MEETING OF AUGUST 1, 2023 
 
TO: Mayor Jordan and City Council 

THRU: Terry Gulley, Asst Public Works Director - Ops 

FROM: Ross Jackson, Jr., Fleet Operations Superintendent 

DATE: 
 

SUBJECT: RUSH TRUCK CENTER 

 
RECOMMENDATION: 
COUNCIL APPROVES THE PURCHASE OF (1) 2024 INTERNATIONAL HX620 / A26 DUMP TRUCK TO 
REPLACE WRECKED UNIT 785, FROM RUSH TRUCK CENTER OF LOWELL AR THROUGH A 
SOURCEWELL COOPERATIVE PURCHASING CONTRACT (060920-NVS) FOR $241,210.78 AND ANY 
ADDITIONAL SURCHARGES AND DELIVERY FEES UP TO 10% OF ORIGINAL PURCHASE PRICE AND 
TO APPROVE A BUDGET ADJUSTMENT.  
 
BACKGROUND: 
On February 13 2023, unit 785 was involved in a rollover accident which left it as a total loss. A new unit will be 
purchased in its place through Rush Truck Center of Lowell utilizing a Sourcewell Cooperative purchasing 
contract (060920-NVS). A budget adjustment will be brought to council and insurance funds will also be 
applied towards its replacement.  
 
DISCUSSION: 
Unit 785 was a total loss and Fleet will combine replacement and insurance costs to move forward with the 
purchase of a new replacement unit.  
 
BUDGET/STAFF IMPACT: 
Unit was not budgeted for 2023, a budget adjustment is attached for your approval. 
 
This replacement was approved at equipment committee 07/11/23. 
 
ATTACHMENTS: 2023-909 SRF WS Dump Truck, 2023-909 BA WS Dump Truck, Sourcewell Quote TriAxle 
Dump MY25 
 


